
 

Dear Students, dear Colleagues, 

In compliance with the Prime Ministerial Decree of 3 November 2020, and the Orders of the President of 
the Marche Region No. 41 of 2 November 2020 and No. 42 of 5 November 5 2020, and in accordance with 
the provisions of the Regional CommiGee for the CoordinaHon of UniversiHes in the Marche Region, 
UniversiHes in the meeHng of 6 November 2020, we communicate, unHl further noHce, the methods of 
carrying out the teaching acHviHes. 

All lectures must be carried out online, with the excepHon of those of the first year of bachelor’s, master’s 
and single-cycle master’s degree programs, which can be carried out in mixed mode (face-to-face and using 
the virtual classroom, with recording of the lectures), in compliance with current regulaHons regarding the 
distancing and tracing of access. 

Laboratory acHviHes can be carried out face-to-face, even at affiliated faciliHes, where required, in 
compliance with current regulaHons regarding the distancing and tracing of access. Laboratory field trips 
are also to be considered as such. 

Exams must be held “exclusively online”, as defined and regulated by the Rector’s Decree of 17 August 
2020. 

Internships, thesis-related acHviHes, and job placement programs may be carried out face-to-face, as they 
may not be postponed and are indispensable for the conclusion of the university courses, in compliance 
with current regulaHons regarding the distancing and tracing of access. 

All acHviHes are subject to the specific needs of students with disabiliHes. 

As already communicated in the past, libraries and study rooms remain accessible, in compliance with 
current regulaHons regarding the distancing and tracing of access, subject to further provisions on 
university teaching methods, referred to in Prime Ministerial Decree of 3 November 2020. 

We are once again facing a challenging and certainly not an easy period, but our university community has 
always been able to respond with determinaHon to any challenge; We are confident that, this Hme too, we 
will succeed in doing so, with professionalism, cauHon, respect for the rules, and being fully protected in 
carrying out our daily work acHviHes. In this regard, as already announced on several occasions, Unicam is 
organising a Serology TesHng service, offered free of charge and on a voluntary basis, to all staff members 
who request it, and which will be acHvated shortly. In the coming days we will provide more details and 
news on the subject. 
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